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Re:   RAMP process and moving forward:
I have just returned from the sixth annual Conference on Sustainable Communities in Kelowna (www.freshoutlookfoundation.org ).  The  75 speakers brought  inspiring and  practical  examples  of community-lead projects  that  had successfully  brought  together  economic, environmental and  social improvements in their communities.  The categories ranged from: agriculture, transportation, water, green space, affordable housing and governance but the common theme was successful public engagement and community problem-solving and leadership.
In addition to learning from the presentations, I had the opportunity to speak to several people about the challenge presented by the recent RAMP public meeting.  Many communities had had similar experiences and I would like to pass on their advice for your consideration.  The most important message for me was that set backs were common and that they often result in better, more widely supported solutions.
My personal take-home messages included:
· Listen to those who spoke out, but continue with the process.  Several example projects had had a very vocal, negative group come to a public meeting for the purpose of stopping the project.  In all the examples, this provided an opportunity to hear people, who had not been engaged, and to follow up under less volatile circumstances.  In all the examples, the project continued and was more successful.
·  Language is important. Try to avoid words with negative connotation or history. 
· Have a one-on-one discussion with key (vocal) people to understand what their fears and concerns are.  The opportunity to vent is important.
· It is important for people to be able to visualize the different futures possible and to see the benefits for uniting a community as opposed to dividing it. 
· Chair needs to be able to state, and maintain, ground rules that ensure a safe and comfortable place for all people to speak.   
Thanks for working on this important aspect of our community.

Anne Hetherington 

(heth1@bulkley.net, 250-847-4618)
